
Agenda Item: 8. 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To: Programs, Projects and Operations Subcommittee 

From: Amanda Grint, Water Resources Engineer 

Date:  April 9, 2018 

Re: Review and Recommendation on Amendment 3 to Professional Services Contract 

with FYRA Engineering for WP6 and WP7 

 

 
In April 2015, the Board approved the selection of FYRA Engineering for professional services for the 

planning, permitting, design and construction of West Papillion Regional Basins Number 6 and 7 (WP6 

and WP7).  The work was planned to be completed in three phases.  The original contract in the amount 

of $265,245, included the feasibility study and preliminary design of WP6 and WP7.  Amendment 1 

included a scope change to the original contract and the scope and fees for final design bringing the total 

contract to $1,483,564.00.  Amendment 2 included an additional $38,291 for Water Sustainability Fund 

application requirements.  Amendment 3, attached, includes bidding and construction administration 

services.   

A summary of the tasks in Amendment 3 is as follows: 

 

• Preparation of bid documents and coordination with contractors through the bid letting 

• Project Management tasks including weekly construction meetings and invoicing 

• Full time construction administration to include shop drawing review, quality control and 

verification testing, observation of construction activities and review and processing of all 

construction requests for information and change orders 

• Completion of Operation and Maintenance Manual 

• Completion of As Built documents 

 

FYRA Engineering would provide the professional services noted above as Amendment 3 of the WP6 

and WP7 professional services contract on an hourly basis not to exceed the amount of $1,155,504.00.   

 

Management recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that the General 

Manager be authorized to execute the proposed Amendment 3 to the Professional Services 

Agreement between the District and FYRA Engineering for construction administration services 

for the WP6 and WP7 projects in an amount of $1,155,504, bringing the total maximum not to 

exceed contract amount to $2,677,359, subject to changes deemed necessary by the General 

Manager and approval as to form by District Legal Counsel. 
 
 




































